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SHOWNRUDNICK

FRANCA L. DeROSA 185 Asylum

ATTORNEY-AT-LAW Street

Hartford

Direct: B60-509-6539
Fax: 860-509-6639 Connecticut
fderosa@brownrudnick.com 06103

tel B60.509.6500
fax 860.509.6501

October 7, 2015

VIA OVERNIGHT DELIVERY

Melanic Bachman, Esq.
Acting Executive Director
Connecticut Siting Council
Ten Franklin Square

New Britain, CT 06051

RE:  DOCKET NO. 192B - CPV Towantic, LLC Motion to Reopen and Modify the
June 23, 1999 Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need based
on changed conditions pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes §4-181a(b) for
the construction, maintenance, and operation of a 785 MW dual-fuel combined
cycle electric generating facility located north of the Prokop Road and Towantic
Hill Road intersection in the Town of Oxford, Connecticut

Dear Attorney Bachman:

Pursuant to Condition No. 5.a of the Connecticut Siting Council’s Decision and
Order, dated May 14, 2015, CPV Towantic, LLC (“CPV Towantic”) hereby submits its
Quarterly Progress Report for the 3™ Quarter of 2015.

If you have any questions or requirc additional information, please feel free to
contact me at your convenience.

BROWN RUDNICK LLP

‘ranca L.. DeRosa /

By:

FLD/jmb

Enclosures

cc:  Mr. Michael Perrone
Mr. Fred Cunliffe
Mr. Andrew J. Bazinet
Service List Docket No. 192B
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CPV TOWANTIC, LLC
c/o Competitive Power Ventures, Inc.
50 Braintree Hill Office Park, Suite 300
Braintree, MA 02184

October 7, 2015

Connecticut Siting Council
Ten Franklin Square
New Britain, CT 06051

Attention: Melanie Bachman, Esq., Acting Executive Director

RE: Docket 192B: CPV Towantic, LLC, Quarterly Progress Report, Q3-2015

Ladies and Gentlemen:

Pursuant to Condition No. 5.a of the Connecticut Siting Council’s Decision and Order,
dated May 14, 2015, CPV Towantic, LLC (“CPV Towantic”) hereby submits its Quarterly
Progress Report for the 3" Quarter of 2015.

The status of the Project’s permits during Q3-2015 is as follows:

On July 2, 2015, the Town of Middlebury et al. filed an appeal in New Britain
Superior Court of the Connecticut Siting Council’s Decision and Order, dated
May 14, 2015.

On July 17, 2015, CPV Towantic submitted its Development and Management
Plan to the Connecticut Siting Council.

On July 20, 2015, CPV Towantic submitted its application for registration under
the CT DEEP’s General Permit for the Discharge of Stormwater and Dewatering
Wastewaters from Construction Activities.

On July 27, 2015, the CT DEEP issued its Tentative Determination to approve
CPV Towantic’s New Source Review Air Permits.

On August 20, 2015, in conjunction with the Town of Middlebury et al.’s appeal,
a settlement conference amongst the parties was convened by Judge Levine in
New Britain Superior Court.

On September 3, 2015, the Connecticut Siting Council approved CPV
Towantic’s Development and Management Plan, with the exception of “item e.”

On September 8, 2015, in conjunction with the Town of Middlebury et al.’s
appeal, another settlement conference amongst the parties was convened by
Judge Levine in New Britain Superior Court.

On September 16, 2015, the Federal Aviation Authority denied Mr. Raymond
Pietrorazio’s petition for a discretionary review.



On September 17, 2015, the CT DEEP and CPV Towantic conducted a public

informational hearing at Oxford High School for CPV Towantic’s proposed New
Source Review Air Permits.

On September 17, 2015, the Connecticut Siting Council approved “item e” of
CPV Towantic’s Development and Management Plan.

On September 23, 2015, the Office of State Traffic Administration issued an
Administrative Determination to CPV Towantic stating that the project will not
substantially affect state highway traffic operations in the area.

On September 25, 2015, CPV Towantic agreed to the Town of Middlebury et

al.’s request for a nine day extension until October 7th for the Plaintiffs to file
their merit brief.

Limited tree clearing for the purposes of silt fence isolation barriers began on
September 28, 2015.

Please contact Andrew Bazinet at (781) 848-3611 or Franca DeRosa at Brown Rudnick
LLP at (860) 509-6500 with questions regarding the project or this report.

Sincerely,

CPV Towantic, LL.C
By: CPV Towantic Holding Company, LLC as Managing Member of CPV Towantic, LL.C

By: /
Name: Peter J. lP'odurgif:l

’]/,

Title: Senior Vice President



